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WHO WE ARE
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a non–profit organization of motorcycle enthusiasts from all 

walks of life.
•	 We lobby and educate the government and the general public to promote motorcycling 

in a safe and positive image.
•	 We endeavor to enlist the cooperation and participation of all organizations and individuals 

that share a similar interest in preserving our American tradition of FREEDOM.
•	 We promote motorcycle safety, training, and political awareness.
•	 We fund our work by holding a series of annual events at different locations within our 

service area and other motorcycle activities.
•	 We are your neighbors and friends who work, pay taxes, and get involved with our 

community.
•	 We serve and support our country and believe in freedom.
•	 We use all legal means to protect our rights without infringing on the rights of others.
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is incorporated under the laws of Florida as a motorcycle rights 

organization or MRO. We are currently the only political MRO in Florida representing 
the interest of its members and the motorcycling public at-large.

•	 WE ARE NOT A CLUB OR A GANG.

ABATE is open to all individuals age 18 and older interested in motorcycle rights, safety or 
education. It doesn’t matter what you ride or even if you ride. Everyone is welcome to join 
ABATE of Florida, Inc., which ensures YOUR opinion and views on motorcycle laws will be 
heard.

There are no requirements to join us and we respect and welcome all motorcycle clubs or any 
other motorcycle associations or organizations. We do not have any mandatory meetings or 
rides.

Paid Membership Includes:

•	 ABATE Voting Privileges 
•	 Free $4,000 Accidental Death or Dismemberment Insurance Policy from the American 

Income Life Insurance Company. As long as your membership is current, you are 
covered.

•	 Free classified advertising in the Southeast Chapter and State ABATE newsletters. 
•	 Motorcycle Safety and Educational Updates. 
•	 A full-time ABATE of Florida, Inc. Lobbyist who fights for your rights at the state and 

national levels. 
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. DOES NOT CONDONE DRINKING AND RIDING. DONATIONS TO ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. ARE NOT 
DEDUCTIBLE FOR FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION 
MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION 
DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. WWW.800HELPFLA.COM 1-800-435-7352.
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SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM...see page 33 for detail 
						    
				          ABATE of Florida,Inc.

PO Box 2520
Deland, FL  32721-2520

(386) 943-9610
www.abateflorida.com

Some of ABATE of Florida, Inc.’s Accomplishments

• On July 1, 2000, we had the 30 year old Florida Helmet law repealed; July 1, 2010 was our 10th 
Anniversary of Freedom of Choice. 
• We’ve become the 4th largest State Motorcycle Rights Organization (MRO) in the country (IN & IL 
are 1&2, we regularly switch for 3rd & 4th with PA). 
• We got the handlebar heights law modified. 
• We successfully fought a bill that would forbid our children from riding on our bikes. 
• We successfully fought the bill that would confiscate motorcycles for going 30MPH over the speed 
limit. 
• We developed an effective MSAP program that has raised motorist’s perceptions and awareness 
of motorcycles, and have received funding from the State of FL totaling over $750,000 to promote 
motorcycle safety and awareness. 
• We successfully fought the bill against vertical tags that had over $1,100 in fines for a first offense. 
• Supported and fought for a texting-while-driving ban for the last few years. 
• Our 2009-2010 Stiffer Penalties Bill made it through five of the FL House & Senate’s committees; 
this is the farthest it has gone in the number of years we have tried. On the last day of session, a 
committee member strenuously attempted to attach a revival of the helmet law to our Bill. To avoid a 
new helmet law in Florida, we had to kill the Bill. 
• We publish monthly Press Releases and/or Articles of Interest in many online & print publications, 
including Florida Full Throttle. 
• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. has been asked to be on and currently sits as a member of 
The Motorcyclist Advisory Council (MAC) to the Federal Highway Administration in Washington, D.C. 
The Secretary of the U.S. Dept. of Transportation may appoint a representative from only two State 
MROs throughout the entire U.S.A. to be on this council. 
• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. sits as the Chairman of the Board of Directors of the National 
Collation of Motorcyclists (NCOM). NCOM has over 1000 member organizations. 

For more information:
Contact the President of the Southeast Chapter

Johnny Rose 954-868-4390
pres.abatese@gmail.com

Or visit our website: www.abatese.org
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From Your President

MIAMIMIAMI
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“This page sponsored by Frank T. and Lisa”

Well, me and the little dog, Diddles, road up to Fort 
McCoy for the ABATE State meeting.  She got another 
six hundred miles under her belt (or should I say har-
ness). When we got back, we went to the Mystic Seven 
MC party. What an awesome way to end the weekend!
Then, the following, Sunday, we had our Chapter 
meeting.  And then we went to the States MC 55th An-
nual party.  I would like to thank States MC for letting 
us set up a Safety Booth there, after all that's part of 
what ABATE does, setting up Safety Booths to keep 
everybody informed on what's going on in Tallahas-
see. And make sure to get those Check Twice for Mo-
torcycle magnetic bumper stickers out there, so people 
in cages can be reminded about us on the road.

I sure hope to see everybody at our 41st Memorial Day 
Event at Mickey's Tiki Bar. This is an important party 
for us because it helps us to pay for the newsletters we 
put out each month, but more important, to remember 
those who sacrificed all so we could be free!

With things getting back to normal, please go out and 
support the restaurants and bars in your community, 
especially the ones that advertise in our newsletter, af-
ter all, it is the advertisers that also help to put out these 
newsletters.  One place I have to brag on, is the Naked 
Taco.  My daughter works at the one in Miami Beach 
and we have one up here at the Promenade in Coco-
nut Creek.  Me, my wife, and son went to the Coconut 
Creek location recently, to celebrate my son’s birthday, 
and also to see my daughter, as she was helping out and 
tending bar there.  The place is way cool with friendly 
people working there, and the owner, Ralph Pagano 
was there as well.  What an awesome dude!  He told 
me that Diddles is always welcome there.  And they 
have awesome food and drinks, “fire” according to my 
son.  They are biker friendly and dog friendly, great 
food, great drinks, great prices, and I can't think of a 
better place to go for a night out with my wife.  Cinco 
de Mayo is coming up and they're going to have a cool 

party there, so     
come check it out.

Finally, welcome to all our new members, and we have 
a lot.  We are happy to have your help and support.  
Don’t forget too, the “numbers’ game”, the more mem-
bers we can get in ABATE, the louder our voices in 
Tallahassee.  The politicians think of each of us are 5 
or 6 votes, since we usually have like-minded friends.
Please support all your American Legions and VFWs. 
God Bless America, the military, and the veterans 
who have helped keep this Country free.  

And to the younger people out there, you have the 
chance to inherit an organization that stands up and 
fights for biker rights and safety.  Help us make a dif-
ference, now, and for the future!   

ANYONE WHO RIDES SHOULD BE A MEMBER 
OF ABATE!!!!

God bless America!!!!

Peace,
Johnny Rose
President
Southeast Chapter
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MIAMI
1111 COLLINS AVENUE MIAMI BEACH FL 33139

305.534.8455

COCONUT CREEK
4443 LYONS ROAD D103 COCONUT CREEK FL 33073

954.787.TACO(8226)
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For Membership Renewals contact Sheila Rose by either email: 
membershipse.abatese@gmail.com

or by phone: 786-487-4810 - See Page 50 for Membership Application.

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

If you have already  renewed 

for your continued support

Anthony “Ant” Jardin

Eric “Pillsbury” Hibbard

Kristin “1 Up” Hibbard

Mallory “Meowllory” Wilson

Martin “Marcus” Cajamarca

Ragnar “Ragzzy” Schrerer

Ray “Olab” Hubbard

Memberships Due for May 2021

Anna Viger
Barry Sadoff

Dawne Kirk-Waters
Gioanpolo Mosconi

John Sullivan
Lee Roy Meyers
Scott Worobley

Vincent Parlatore

Memberships Due for April 2021

Anthony Purpura
Francis Carpintero

Gabriel Nunez
Gus Rolfe

Jackie Stanly
Steven Cohen
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From  Your ROAD CAPTAIN

Vice- President
Good Day
First thing I would like to say is Thank You to the South 
Florida bike community for all of your support.
Now would like to remind everyone that this month 
starts the second round for the board and trustee posi-
tions.  So if you are interested, please attend our May 
meeting and nominate yourself or somebody that’s in-
terested in a position.  But just remember, that all po-
sitions are for one year and you will need to commit 
yourself for that time.  I want to thank all the other 
board members  and trustees for their time and dedi-
cation.  They are doing a great job.

This last year has been a challenge for almost everyone.  
I hope everyone is doing ok and life is improving for 
ya’ll.  It is great getting back out to see everyone and 
talk with them.  I know I missed a lot of annuals due to 
my health but I get there if I’m ok that day.

So if you get a chance stop by our meetings on the 3rd 
Sunday of every month at the American Legion Post 
141 in Pompano.  The meeting starts at 10:00 am, 
breakfast serving starts at 9:00 am.

Thank you again for your support
Jon “Wavy” Viger
V .P. SE Chapter 
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Motorcycle Rights & Safety 
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed in Florida or from our motorcycle rights 
and safety rally’s throughout the year.  ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization
dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!
One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet. Nothing could be further from the truth. 
We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.
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“This page is sponsored by  “Abby Normal “ Hibbs

Volunteer sign-up sheets were sent around. Everyone 
got a chance to choose where they preferred to help 
out at, not a guarantee to get that spot. Requesting to 
get donations for door prizes. Ask local restaurants 
and bars, various stores and repair shops etc., to see 
if they can donate a door prize. Company names will 
be posted as a donor at the party and listed in the 
newsletter. Please support not just the biker commu-
nity, but the local community too. Local restaurants, 
bars, and stores have been extensively affected by the 
pandemic, let’s do what we can to support them. We 
always talk about supporting the community, and this 
usually means the biker community, but we also need 
to support our local restaurants and bars, some who 
have barely survived through this pandemic shut-
down, and this tragic time, instead of devasting us, 
brought everyone together.  For example, Naked Taco 
in the Promenade, dog-friendly and biker friendly.
Elections begin this month. Barry “Teddy Bear” Sa-
doff is presiding as the officer of elections. (See New 
Business) 

Vice President’s Report: Jon “Wavy” Viger: 
States MC 55th Annual after the meeting, have a Safety 
booth there. We will also have a Safety Booth on May 
7th, for Bike Night at LauderAle Brewery.  Reiterated 
the importance of supporting local small businesses.

Secretary’s Report: Hollie “Dreamer” Sadoff:
Pete is out of town and Hollie is filling in for him.  
Minutes were in the newsletter. Motion made to ac-
cept the minutes, seconded, motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report: Sheila Rose:
Gave report of funds in checking and savings. Motion 

Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes
Held at American Legion Post 142

171 SW 2nd St
 Pompano Beach Fl, 33060

April 18, 2021

Sargent of Arms Mike “Bubba” Travis called the meet-
ing to order at 10:05 a.m., and there were 27 members 
present.  This was followed the Pledge of Allegiance 
and a prayer by our Assistant Chaplain, Bear. 

Special Guest Laura:
Laura, from Operation Underground Railroad, O.U.R., 
rescues and rehabilitates children from sex trafficking 
and sexual exploitation all over the world. Nearly 10 
million children are kidnapped for human / sex traf-
ficking. The organization is made up of retired various 
special ops members, started by former Homeland Se-
curity. 
Explained the Freedom Ride that will be taking place 
Saturday July 24, 2021. The ride will be starting at Alli-
gator Alley Harley Davidson, will go across to Rockstar 
Harley Davidson in Ft. Myers. All are welcome to come 
and support.
Also, she wanted all to know, the International sign for 
help, so we know if we see it, the signal is performed 
by holding your hand up with your thumb tucked into 
your palm, then folding your fingers down, symboli-
cally trapping your thumb in your fingers. It was in-
tentionally designed as a single continuous hand move-
ment, rather than a sign held in one position, that could 
be made easily visible.

President’s Report: Johnny Rose:
Memorial Day party will be on 05.30.2021 at Mickey’s. 
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to accept the report, seconded, motion passed.

Sgt At Arms Report: Mike “Bubba” Travis:
Reminder schools are back in session. Slowdown for 
the safety of the kids, plus cops are there. Respect the 
patch and those that wear it. 

Road Captain’s Report: Troy Waugh: 
Spoke about safety when riding together. Staggered 
formation, do not pass, do not back seat Road Captain. 
April 25th, Patriots Day Bash - Mickey’s Tiki Bar, May 
2nd Southern MC Annual - Glades Club, ABATE Palm 
Beach Chapter event on May 2nd. Lot of bike nights 
coming up, speak to Troy about getting on friends' ride 
list to receive texts. Memorial friends ride for Boots, 
Trash. Chazman, & Wisconsin Les on May 29th. 

Safety Director’s Report:  Jon “Wavy” Viger:
Safety booth is heavily requested. Vikings, one of our 
advertisers, sponsors a Bike Night, first Friday of the 
month, at LauderAle Brewery, approximately 300-400 
in attendance. Alligator Alley Harley Davidson - third 
Friday of the month, come stop by, help, wear patches, 
they love to see the patches. 
Let’s make sure we are using turn signals, in cars, on 
bikes. Use them when changing lanes as well as turn-
ing. Let others know your intentions.

State Rep’s Report: Mike “Bubba” Travis:
All chapters required to pay $15.00 for website and 
YouTube channel upkeep. Please check out both and 
support both. Sergeant at Arms position needs to be 
filled (state level). Southeast Chapter number one for 
new members for the month of January. The Tallahas-
see ride cancelled due to Tallahassee still closed down. 
Need to support this ride when it starts again. This is a 
chance to go down and meet with the legislators who 
vote on the bills. NCOM is in Iowa this year. Some 
chapters have not been sending in reports, they need to 
be sent in every month. (We were not one of the chap-
ters.) Gun raffle tickets now available. Tickets are $5.00 
each, drawing is on December 11, 2021. Book can be 
signed out to sell. June State Meeting is on June 12th in 
St. Augustine and all are welcome to attend

Products Report: Laurel “Little Bit” Conner :
Have products, more on order. Patches were not ready 
on time. See or reach out to Little Bit if you want a 
patch and she will gather information to contact those 
who wanted them once they are picked up. The patches 
(and products) will be at the May meeting. Magnetic 
bumper stickers are available for a $1.00 donation.

Membership Report: Sheila Rose:
Again, top Chapter for new members for January 2021. 
Since Johnny became President, have over 500 
new members, but not all renew. We currently have 
around 650 members.

Events Coordinator Report: Gabe Carrera:
Gabe was excused. 

Newsletter Editor’s Report: Ada “Abby Normal” Hibbs:
Ada was excused. Please get articles in. Please take 
pictures at States. Sponsor a page, applications on flyer 
table.

Distribution Report: Jon “Wavy” Viger: 
Agreed to go back to 850 newsletters.

Legislative Liaison Report: Brad Winston: 
Discussed bills currently going through legislation. 
HB 2489 passed first committee. Vulnerable Road Us-
ers 278 still waiting. 

Legal Counsel Report: Brad Winston:
No report

Public Relations Report: Dawne “Thunder” Kirk 
Waters:
No report - Excused

Billing and Invoicing Report: Hope Travis:
A couple of advertisers are behind. Support our adver-
tisers, let them know you saw their ad in the newsletter.

Social Director’s Report: Barry “Bear” Crown:
HOMEMADE BROWNIES!
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Continued from previous page
Quartermaster’s Report: Bob Anz:
No report - Excused

Photographer / Asst Photographer Report: Barry “Boat-
man” Blundell / Ada “Abby Normal” Hibbs :
Get pictures at States MC!

Webmaster’s Report: Mike “Rogue” Hager:
Changed over to GoDaddy.

Chaplain / Asst Chaplain Report: Chrissy Leonhardt / 
Barry “Bear” Crown:
Chrissy back in hospital, should be home within a 
couple of days. Keep Chrissy, Sean, and Nighthawk in 
prayers.

Old Business:
No Old Business

New Business:
Barry “Teddy Bear” Sadoff was appointed by Johnny 
Rose as the Officer of Elections.  The first round of 
nominations was opened. Nominations for the differ-
ent offices were as follows:

President:
	  Johnny Rose, 
	 Troy Waugh
Vice-President: 
	 Troy Waugh, 
	 Jon “Wavy” Viger
Secretary: 
	 Hollie “Dreamer” Sadoff
Treasurer:
	   Sheila Rose
Sergeant at Arms
	 : Mike “Bubba: Travis 
Road Captain: 
	 Troy Waugh, 
	 Michael “Bull” Blackford
Safety:
	  Jon “Wavy” Viger, 
	 Barry “Teddy Bear” Sadoff

State Representative
	 (we need 4, 2 main, and 2 alt):
	 Mike “Bubba” Travis,
	 Hope Travis, 
	 Michael “Bull” Blackford, 
	 Troy Waugh, 
	 Johnny Rose
Products: 
	  Laurel“Little Bit” Conner
Membership:
	 Sheila Rose, 
	 Hollie “Dreamer” Sadoff, 				  
	 Dawne “Thunder” Kirk Waters, 
Events Coordinator:	
	 Gabe Carrera
Newsletter: 
	 Ada “Abby Normal” Hibbs
Distribution: 
	 Jon “Wavy” Viger
Legal Liaison:
	   Brad Winston (accepts the nomination, 
	 traveling in May)
Legal Counsel:
	  Brad Winston (accepts the nomination, 
	 traveling in May)
Public Relations: 
	 Dawne “Thunder” Kirk Waters
Billing & Invoicing: 
	  Hope Travis
Social Director: 
	 Barry “Bear” Crown
Quartermaster:
	  Bob Anz,
	 Mike “Bubba” Travis
Photographer: 
	  Barry “Boatman” Blundell
Webmaster: 
	  Mike “Rogue” Hager, 
	 Ada “Abby Normal” Hibbs
Chaplain:
	   Chrissy Leonhardt, Barry “Bear” Crown, 

Nominations for this first round were closed.  At the 
meeting in May, nominees will be able to accept or 
decline and we will open the floor to further nomina-
tions.  Final vote will be at June Chapter meeting
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Good of the Order:
Upcoming events: May 30, 2021 - ABATE Southeast 
Chapter Memorial Party at Mickey's, May 2, 2021, 
ABATE Palm Beach Chapter Motorcycle Awareness 
Event at Lakeside Anchor Inn, April 18, 2021, States 
MC 55th Annual at their clubhouse, April 25, 2021, 
Patriot's Day Bash at Mickey's, ABATE will have 
a Safety Booth there, and this is sponsored by our 
Events Coordinator, Gabe, May 2, 2021, Southern MC 
Annual at Glades Club, May 5, 2021, Cinco de Mayo 
celebration at Naked Taco in the Promenade in Co-
conut Creek and also in Miami Beach, May 29, 2021, 
Save the date for a Friends' Memorial Ride for Boots, 
Trash, Chazman, and Wisconsin Les, more info at the 
May meeting

Motion to adjourn at 11:36am, seconded, all in favor. 
Next meeting will be held at American Legion Post 
142 at 10:00am on May 16, 2021.

50/50 - Won by Johnny Rose, donated back to chapter

Hollie “Dreamer” Sadoff, 
sitting in for “Pete” Purcell
Secretary, Southeast Chapter

for your photography contribution
Axman

Troy Waugh

f
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Never Road Captain from Behind
     There’s nothing better than meeting up with some of your closest friends and riding in the wind.  Few things 
can bring about that experience of freedom while traveling down that stretch of open road just cruising, all the 
while sharing that same experience with someone else.  But invariably, the question always comes up before 
the group hits the open road, “Who is going to lead?”  That’s when everyone looks at each other with that blank 
stare, then eventually someone is chosen to be Road Captain for that ride.  From that point on, for the rest of 
the ride, everyone else just needs to live by that decision and deal with it.  That’s right, pick a Road Captain for 
that ride and live with it.  It doesn’t always have to be the same person but whoever you choose that’s the leader 
of the pack from beginning to end.  Here’s what seems to be so easy but very rarely ever happens, everyone from 
that point on needs to stay in their place and their position till the end of the ride. We have all seen it, we get to 
the hook up point, we choose who is going to lead, we hit the open road and someone else in the pack thinks 
they know a better way or thinks it’s time to change lanes and switches lanes on their own expecting everyone 
else to follow.  You also have that person who thinks the person in front of them is going to slow so the decide to 
change positions in the middle of the ride.  Don’t be that person!  Riding in a group just by itself has enough of 
its own dangers and at the beginning of the ride a person was chosen to lead so deal with it.  

     Yes, there may be a little shorter route or the Road Captain, God forbid, may miss a turn, just deal with it.  Just 
stay in your position and continue to follow for it may be a situation where your Road Captain knows something 
you don’t!  Or another example, you’re in your correct position of the lane riding staggered, cruising, enjoying 
the ride and the person behind you zips by you!  WTF.  Stay in your lane and stay in your position.  Park your 
ego, let the Road Captain of the ride lead it.  If you feel you can do a better job, guess what, you lead next time 
or ride with a different group of friends or better yet, just meet them at the destination.  Trust me, the other 
riders will applaud you for not only are you distracting to the rest of the group you’re making it an extremely 
dangerous ride for everyone else.
Bottom line, choose who is going to lead the ride and deal with it and above all else stay in your place and posi-
tion throughout the whole ride and Never Road Captain from Behind!

Your Road Captain,
Troy
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members in good standing are provided a 
fully paid group $4000 Accidental Death 
and Dismemberment benefit at no cost 
to the member. Often members have 
questions regarding the coverage and/or 
are interested in changing their beneficiary 
or getting additional coverage. Please feel 
free to contact our local representative, Bill 
Sauers at American Income Life, or visit 
the website for answers to your questions. 

Bill Sauers
561-436-8267

bsauers@ailife.com
www.ailife.com/benefits/sgbis

Members can also get/submit
 their beneficiary card online

Photos Courtesy of 

DISCLAIMER: ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a 501(c)(4) organization and does not endorse any political 

party or candidate.  

ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter
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SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 
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AN ALTERNATE ROUTE
	

	

I was blessed with a stable and rich childhood.  But 
the one thing I can say I lacked was enough camping.  
Those of you who camp know what I’m talking about.  
You can never get enough of the great outdoors.  It’s the 
only time when one day feels like two and all of me can 
finally be still.  Determined to change the frequency of 
my outdoor escapades, I made sure that for the years 
I had kids at home, I not only homeschooled but also 
volunteered myself as a camp counselor, scout leader, 
and Youth Group leader.  This definitely raised the ad-
venture bar. 

My husband Gary didn't care for camping until I intro-
duced him to Moto-camping, which meant when on a 
ride, not having to go back to point ‘A’ every time we 
ventured out on our bikes.  It’s that leg of the journey 
you wish you didn’t have to face at the end of the day. 

I eventually bought a pop-up camper so we could take 
the kids camping.  I was also determined to pop and 
camp by myself for those times when you just need to 
get away by yourself.  Gary taught me how to pop up 
and down on one weekend and I booked a campsite for 
the following weekend.  Between a countywide power 
outage and a leak in my little kitchen sink, I did pretty 
well!  The following night, curiosity got the best of Gary 
and he had to come out to see how I did.  Being only 
an hour from town, he rode his motorcycle.  When he 
arrived, he was proud of me.  We ate dinner, enjoyed 
the campfire.  While I begged him to stay, he insisted 
on riding back that night, only to return the following 
night for a weekend of celebrating Mother’s Day as well 
as my birthday.

He only made it five minutes down the road when a 
73-year-old man who wasn’t paying proper attention, 
pulled out in front of him.  That was the last time I saw 
him. 

He was killed instantly.

According to the police report, the man was making 
a left turn in his F-150 onto the county road where 
Gary was traveling.  Gary’s bike was well lit, even in 
the dark of the night.  The part of the report that will 
explain my passion for ABATE is what was quoted on 
the report by the driver.  He said, “I looked left, then 
right, and proceeded to make my left turn.”  I know 
you recognize the mistake: had he looked TWICE as 
we preach here, he might still be alive!  The driver got 
a small fine and his license was revoked for a year.  Are 
you kidding me?  In the meantime, I lost a husband, 
my kids are fatherless, and our lives were turned com-
pletely upside down.  That will be five years ago this 
month.

The story doesn’t end there.  God is faithful and one of 
His specialties is restoration. 

Psalms 30:11-12 says, “You have turned my mourning 
into joyful dancing.  You have taken away my clothes 
of mourning and clothed me with joy that I might sing 
praises to you and not be silent.  O Lord my God, I will 
give you thanks forever!”

Staying in touch with each other as friends, a year 
later, I invited a dear friend of mine to join my family 
and me on my birthday campout.  I’ve known Larry 
for over 43 years, as he was one of Gary’s best buddies.  
Gary and Larry met in Kindergarten over 65 years ago.  
Through Gary, I was introduced to Larry.  In fact, when 
I decided to relocate to Florida, Larry was responsible 
for moving me across the United States.  Since then, 
we all kept in close touch; rode motorcycles together, 
traveled, and camped together.  Sadly, Larry lost his 
wife to cancer 12 years ago.  And when Gary passed, 
Larry was one of the first to be called.  He was with our 
family for the entire memorial weekend.

Larry and I planned a second camping trip the next 
Continued on page 22
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month and neither of us knew what God had in store 
for us.  There’s nothing like a campfire to bring out the 
laughter, tears, and lots of reminiscing.  We looked 
into the flickering flames each night and talked about 
our hopes, dreams, and goals, learning they were ex-
actly the same.  And then it hit us both like a cord of 
wood… we were meant to finish out this season of our 
lives together, turning an old friendship into a golden 
relationship.  We were married on November 5th, 2017.  

God has a way of turning bad things into blessings.  He 
truly turned our mourning into dancing, our sorrow 
into joy and we are eternally grateful.  The takeaway?  
Trust God with everything!  Even Jesus said this life 
would be “full of tribulation but don’t lose heart, I have 
overcome the world.”  So we aren’t exempt from trou-
ble.  For some of us, it follows too closely!  But for Larry 
and I, there’s been no One more worthy to turn to, no 
One who cares the way He does.  We aren’t special; you 
can turn to Him too.  He loves you with unconditional 
love! 

Had that driver looked twice, I might not be writing 
this.  But God restored and redeemed the entire situa-
tion by switching gears.  He had an alternate route for 
Larry and Chrissy Leonhardt and we only have Him 
to thank.

Chrissy Leonhardt
Chaplain

Continued from page 20 Stay in your Place and 
Position!

Every riding organization has a specific way they 
ride as a group.  For example, riding side by side may 
look the “coolest”, but it is definitely not the safest.  
ABATE advocates that the staggered formation can 
be the safest way to ride as a pack of motorcycles un-
der most circumstances.  A couple of obvious ben-
efits is that it allows for a longer stopping distance 
between you and the motorcycle directly ahead 
and also provides additional side to side clearance 
for such things as dodging road hazards or sudden 
highway crosswinds.  Yet for all the advantages and 
increased safety, all it takes is one rider to go AWOL 
to create mass confusion or cause a potential major 
accident.  We have all seen it, one rider continually 
sways across the lane back and forth, then decides to 
switch lanes early ahead of the group because they 
know the turn is coming up.  Then for some reason 
slows down, realizes the error of falling behind and 
twists the throttle to catch back up causing a rubber 
band effect for the whole formation, let alone allow-
ing a few cagers to fill the open spot!  Yes, we all know 
this person, and most can usually name several.

Whatever formation your group chooses, remember 
to decide BEFORE you ride. Make sure you under-
stand that each formation has a specific place you 
should be located depending on your position in the 
line.  Understanding the different riding formations 
and individual locations prior to going on a group 
ride is not only essential for a safe journey, it will 
mean the difference if the group looks like 

Flying Aces or the old Barnstormers of yesteryear.  
Besides, no one wants to become roadkill because 
someone never took the time to learn, lost focus, or 
decided not to follow along.  One of the safest things 
one can do, and best ways to earn trust and respect 
from your fellow bikers, is to stay in your place and 
position.  Be that “Top Gun” wingman whenever 
your Brother looks over their shoulder, your right 
there, right where you belong, every time.  
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W E E K LY  E V E N T S
ABATE Southeast Chapter Safety and Membership Booth will be at :

\

Thursday before the Chapter Meeting 	 ABATE SE Chapter EBoard Meeting
3rd Friday of the Month 		  ABATE SE Safety Booth at Alligator Alley Harley Davidson 6-9{M
g
SUNDAY
> Free pool at Sharkey’s Lounge    Margate 
>Wind Rider Church Services  at   Mickey’s 

MONDAY
>Ladies Nite at Sharkey’s 9pm-2am    2-for-1 drinks

WEDNESDAY
>Blues Nite at Mickey’s 

THURSDAY
>Mickey’s Bike & Cruise Night 7:30PM

FRIDAY
>4th Fri - Fly-in Wheels Open House

SATURDAY
>2nd Sat - Fly-in Wheels Open House

** Due to Covid19 , ALL events are subject to change and or cancellation
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      Sunday                Monday               Tuesday              Wednesday            Thursday                Friday                 Saturday

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

HOTLINE DEADLINE: Information needs to be to Fern before midnight Sundays for that week’s Hotline. 
Email Flyer or info to: Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net  954-573-7573 (Landline)

TUESDAY
	 Wings of Gold MC Open House Ft. Lauderdale  7PM
	 States MC Taco Tuesday 6:30-9PM

WEDNESDAY
	 Hermandad MC Open House, 8PM-2AM
	 Scurvy Few MC Open House at 7:30PM

THURSDAY
	 1st & 3rd Thurs - Leathernecks MC Open House 8-mid
	 Hermandad MC Open House, 8PM-2AM
	 Scurvey Few MC Texas Holdem/Karaoke -7:30PM

FRIDAY
	 Der Krieger MC Open House - 8PM
	 Mystic Seven MC- Open House - 8PM
	 Scurvy Few MC Open House at 7:30PM		
	 States MC - Fri Night Pizza 6-8PM
 	 1St & 3rd Fri - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Fri- US Military Vets Dirty Dozen MC Open 
Every other Friday
	 Fearless MC Open House 8PM-1AM
	
	       
SATURDAY
	 1st & 3rd Sat - AOA MC Dania Open House 8PM
	 2nd & 4th Sat - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Sat -      -Scurvy Few Monthly Birthday Party
	 2nd  Sat  -	      Fly-In Wheels Open House 9PM
	 Last Sat        -Leatherneck MC  Charity Poker
		       Fly-In Wheels  Open House 9PM

SEE PAGE 28 FOR OTHER WEEKLY EVENTS
ADDITIONAL  INFO, EVENTS OR PARTIES ARE LISTED HERE

This page sponsored by Anna & Jon (Wavy) Viger

1

2
SOUTHERN MC - 

ANNUAL

3 4 5 6 7 8
OUTCAST MC - 

ANNUAL

9 10 11 12 13
E-Board 
Meeting

14 15
LEATHERNECKS MC - 

PARTY

16 ABATE SE 
 Chapter
 Meeting

17 18 19 20 21 22

23 24 25 26 27 28 29

30
ABATE  S.E.-
 MEMORIAL 
DAY EVENT

31
Memorial Day

			 

 2021	    		        	 MAY		     	       2021 

** Due to Covid19 , ALL events are subject to change and or cancellation
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	     Sunday	     Monday	    Tuesday	     Wednesday	    Thursday	   Friday	    Saturday

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

HOTLINE DEADLINE: Information needs to be to Fern before midnight Sundays for that week’s Hotline. 
Email Flyer or info to: Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net  954-573-7573 (Landline)

FRIDAY
	 Der Krieger MC Open House - 8PM
	 Mystic Seven MC- Open House - 8PM
	 Scurvy Few MC Open House at 7:30PM	
	 States MC - Fri Night Pizza 6-8PM
 	 1St & 3rd Fri - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Fri- US Military Vets Dirty Dozen MC Open 
Every other Friday
	 Fearless MC Open House 8PM-1AM     
SATURDAY
	 1st & 3rd Sat - AOA MC Dania Open House 8PM
	 2nd & 4th Sat - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Sat -      -Scurvy Few Monthly Birthday Party
	 2nd  Sat  -	      Fly-In Wheels Open House 9PM
	 Last Sat        -Leatherneck MC  Charity Poker
		       Fly-In Wheels  Open House 9PM

TUESDAY
	 Wings of Gold MC Open House Ft. Lauderdale  7PM
	 States MC Taco Tuesday 6:30-9PM

WEDNESDAY
	 Hermandad MC Open House, 8PM-2AM
	 Scurvy Few MC Open House at 7:30PM

THURSDAY
	 1st & 3rd Thurs - Leathernecks MC Open House 8-mid
	 Hermandad MC Open House, 8PM-2AM
	 Scurvey Few MC Texas Holdem/Karaoke -7:30PM

This page sponsored by Anna & Jon (Wavy) Viger

** Due to Covid19 , ALL events are subject to change and or cancellation

SEE PAGE 28 FOR OTHER WEEKLY EVENTS
ADDITIONAL  INFO, EVENTS OR PARTIES ARE LISTED HERE

 2021	    			    JUNE		     	       2021 
1 2 3 4 5

6
Wings of Gold MC 

Ft Laud - Party 
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13 14 15 16 17
E-Board 
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18 19
AOA South Florida 
Memorial GBNF 1%

20 ABATE SE 
 Chapter
 Meeting

Father’s Day

21 22 23 24 25 26
US Military Vets 

MC 
S Broward Annual
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2020 CALENDAR
FOR CHANGES EMAIL:

INDIAN (WOM MC)
Indianwommc@yahoo.

MANDATORY CLUB EVENTS ARE LISTED IN BOLD

“This page sponsored by Johnny & Sheila Rose”

** Due to Covid19 , ALL events are subject to change and or cancellation

DUE TO COVID 19 
ALL AUGUST EVENTS 

ARE CANCELLED 

MAY
1st-Sat
2nd-Sun		  SOUTHERN MC - ANNUAL
8th-Sat		  OUTCAST MC - ANNUAL
9th-Sun		  Mothers Day		
15th-Sat		  LEATHERNECKS MC - PARTY
16th-Sun
22nd-Sat		  NEW ATTITUDES MC - ANNUAL
23th-Sun	
30th-Sun		  S.E. ABATE - MEMORIAL DAY EVENT
31st-Mon		  Memorial Day	

JUNE	
5th-Sat		
6th-Sun		  WINGS OF GOLD MC FT. LAUD. - PARTY
12th-Sat		  MIDNIGHT CLUB REAPERS MC - ANNUAL
13th-Sun
19th-Sat		  AOA SOUTH FLORIDA MEMORIAL GBNF 	
		  1%ers
20th-Sun		  Fathers Day	  
26th-Sat		  US MILITARY VETS MC S. BROWARD - 
		  ANNUAL
	 \

JULY
3rd-Sat
4th-Sun		  Independence Day
10th-Sat
11th-Sun		  ALTERNATIVE MC - ANNUAL  
17th-Sat	  
18th-Sun		  SOLDIERS FOR JESUS MC BROWARD -
		   ANNUAL	
24th-Sat		  WHEELS OF MAN MC - 
		  CHILI COOK-OFF
		

AUGUST
1st-Sun	
6th-15th		  81st STURGIS MOTORCYCLE RALLY
13th-15th		  SOUTH FLORIDA TATTOO 
		  CONVENTION
15th-Sun		  AOA FT. LAUD. -54th ANNIVERSARY 	
		  PARTY-
21st-Sat	
22nd-Sun		  SCURVY FEW MC - ANNUAL
28th-Sat		  Fly-In Wheels Annual
29th- Sun		

SEPTEMBER	
4th-Sat		  SOUTHERN MC TEDDY BEAR RUN
5th-Sun	  	
6th-Mon		  Labor Day
11th-Sat
12th-Sun		  STATES MC - KEY WEST TUNE UP PARTY
17th-19th		  PETERSONS KEY WEST POKER RUN  	
		  ???????	
25th-Sat		  KINGDOM OF BROTHERS MC - ANNUAL  
26th-Sun
	  
OCTOBER
2nd-Sat
3rd-Sun		  MYSTIC SEVEN - ANNUAL
9th-Sat		  OUTCAST - PARTY
10th-Sun		  S.E. ABATE - ANNUAL
14th-17th		  DAYTONA BIKETOBERFEST
23rd-Sat		  WHEELS OF MAN MC - 
		  HALLOWEEN PARTY
24th-Sun		  CMA - MEMORIAL
30th-Sat		  FEARLESS MC - ANNUAL
31st-Sun		  HALLOWEEN

NOVEMBER	
6th-Sat		  HEATHENS MC - ANNUAL
11th-Wed		  Veterans Day
13th-Sat 		  USMVMC CH 1 - ANNUAL
14th-Sun		
20th-Sat		  LEATHERNECKS MC - ANNUAL
26th-Thurs	 Thanksgiving Day

xx`

2021 CALENDAR
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Open House Every
 Wednesday and Friday.

DECEMBER
5th-Sun		  SFPC TOYS IN THE SUN RUN	
11th-Sat		  ALIGATOR ALLEY TOY RUN BIKE
		   DRAWING???
11th-Sat		  HERMANDAD MC - ALFREDO MEMORIAL 	
		  AND TOY RUN
11th-Sat		  USMVMC - WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA
19th-Sat
20th-Sun
25th-Sat		  Christmas Day

AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the same products, 
prices, and shopping features as Amazon.com. The difference is that when 
you shop on AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% 
of the purchase price of eligible products to the charitable organization 
of your choice. Simply go to Smile.Amazon.com and choose “Abate of 
Florida Safety and Education Inc.” from the list of charities. 

Like to shop  ~ Want to help ABATE raise $$ ~ Shop with Amazon Smile!!

Thanks for your support!!
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Al "Prowindo" Reynolds
Alan "Indian"  Hoover

Alfredo  Gutierrez
Alice  Aleman

Angela  Wagner
Angelo "Big Angie" Taranto - GBNF

Anthony "Drama" Baruffi
Barry  O'Neil

Chrissy  Leonhardt

Christopher "Shotzski" Moure
David "Dave"  Payne
Elroy "Calvo" Arriera

Ernst  Wasser
Evelyn  Otero
Felix  Felipe

Geln "Ruffrider" Katz
George "Ichiban" Hamilton

George  DeAngelo
Glenn "Asshole" Frazel

Hollie "Dreamer"  Sadoff
Jacki  "Squeaky" Stanly
Javier  "Javi" Rodriguez
Jeramie "Bluto"  Wilson

Jerry  Shteif
Joe "Reaper" Mora

Joe  Robens
John "Happy" 

Karin "Princess Estaba" Rylands
Kathleen "Kate" Colfax

Ken  "Joker" Kuznik
Kenny  "Lobo" Hernandez

Kim  Saldarini
Kim  scheer

Leopold "Spree" Kerr-Stewart
Lesli "Blondie" Hoffman

Lisa  "Sunnie Rae" Garcia
Luis "Daddy" Rayon

Mark  Malvin
Maureen  Gavlick

Mike "Toaster" Speed
Myriam "Mimi" Nunez

Nancy   Cashin
Owen "Bushwacker" Leonhart
Peter  "Mr Mac" MacDonald

Ralph  "Capt" Lynch
Reynaldo "Maui" Picado
Robbie "Smoke" Merritt

Robert "Kid" Geith
Robert  "Prime Time" Connors

Robin  Patrella
Russell "Gandalf" Douglass

Scott "Renegade"  Barber
Stephen  "Wizard" Rimmer

Steve "Nighthawk" Chomiak
Steven "Hawk"  Leigh

Steven  Cohen
Thomas "Blades" Trout

Thomas "Goat" Sullivan
Thomas  Gamela

Tim  Farina
Victor "Gator Bite" Morales

 "Beetlejuice"

MAY
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ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER SPONSORSHIP PROGRAM

We are bringing back our old Sponsorship Program.  This was an idea to help raise money for our Chapter, and also to 
recognize those brothers and sisters who provide extra monetary support, to promote the Chapter’s mission.  Members, or 
other individuals, who provide a donation to the Chapter, will have name recognition in our Monthly Newsletter and on the 
Chapter’s website, for one year.  The categories are: Platinum Donor $125+; Diamond Donor $100-$124, Gold Donor $75-
$99, Silver Donor $50-$74, and Bronze Donor $25-$49.
Approximately 40% of our members are Life Members, which means they do not pay annual dues, so they do not financially 
support the Chapter through dues.  They do buy products, pay to attend events, post ads in our Newsletter, and make 
monetary donations, but they have no obligation to do so.  This is another opportunity for them to contribute, if they wish, but 
anyone can do this.  
This is an opportunity for all Southeast Chapter brothers and sister to become ABATE Southeast Chapter Sponsors.  Platinum 
Donors also get to select a page in our Newsletter, to sponsor, where you name will be listed in a banner at the top of the 
chosen page, and first come, first serve.  

I want to sponsor ABATE Southeast Chapter with the following donation (not tax-deductible).  Check one:
(   )  Platinum Donor	  $125+		  (   )  Diamond Donor	 $100-$124
(   )  Gold Donor		   $75-$99		 (   )  Silver Donor		  $50-$74
(   )  Bronze Donor		   $25-$49
	

Name:		  										        
Address:		  										        
City, State & Zip:	  										        

Make checks payable to ABATE of Florida, Inc
 and mail the Sponsorship Form to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft.. Lauderdale, FL   33329-2693 

Thank you in advance for your support!!!!!

 

platinum SPONSORS
Attorney Brad Winston

Frank T & Lisa
“Abby Nornal” Ada Hibbs
Anna & Jon “Wavy” Viger 

Johnny & Sheila Rose
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*Educate, don’t legislate – stuff we thought you might like to know

-by: Sheila, Sandy, Little Bit, & Thunder

Continued on page48

We were sitting around, talking about our upcoming 
Memorial Day Event. As you all know, Memorial Day is 
a Federal holiday in the United States for honoring and 
mourning the men and women who died while serving 
in the United States Armed Forces. The holiday is ob-
served on the last Monday of May. We checked into the 
history and this holiday originally started in the years 
following the Civil War and was first known as Decla-
ration Day.  The Civil War ended in 1865 and claimed 
more American lives that any war in U.S. history, to 
this day.  The Country’s first National cemeteries were 
established due to the great loss of lives.  Americans 
in various cities and towns across the Country, started 
having tributes to these fallen soldiers, decorating their 
graves with flowers and reciting prayers.  The holiday 
became an official Federal holiday, on the last Monday 
of May, in 1971.  The tradition continues with people 
visiting cemeteries, soldiers putting American flags on 
the graves at Arlington, holding memorial prayer ser-
vices, and parties, and many also wear a red poppy in 
remembrance.  That tradition began with a World War 
I poem:

“In Flanders Fields” by John McCrae

In Flanders fields the poppies blow
Between the crosses, row on row,

That mark our place; and in the sky
The larks, still bravely singing, fly
Scarce heard amid the guns below.

We are the Dead. Short days ago
We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow,
Loved and were loved, and now we lie

In Flanders fields.

Take up our quarrel with the foe:
To you from failing hands we throw
The torch; be yours to hold it high.

If ye break faith with us who die
We shall not sleep, though poppies grow

In Flanders fields.

The long weekend is the unofficial start to the sum-
mer and many people also take advantage of that, by 
having parties and barbecues.  We sure hope they all 
remember, when they are raising that glass of lemon-
ade, and eating those hot dogs, that they only reason 
they can, is because others sacrificed it all, for our 
freedom.  

In South Florida, and across the Country, there are 



If you want to drink and 
use that’s your business. 

If you want to stop and 
can’t please call

Big Toe
847-899-9796

www.newattitudesmc.com

Cutter
305-609-0778

Www.abatese.org 35

American Legion
Riders Cooper City
Memorial Chapter 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, FL 33328

For Info: 954-829-4426
Patti Dollard

Welcome in the name of Jesus!

Experience a relation with Jesus at

HARVEST FELLOWSHIP CHURCH
Services Begin at 10 am

Joseph Cella, Pastor
Rick Mahnken, Pastor

Larry Falzone, Worship Leader
Frank (Poppie) Cocchi, Minister of the Gospel

6500 Stirling Road, Hollywood, FL 33024

954.729.7586
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Walk down the street in any major city, sit in a restau-
rant, walk thru the airport ..you can’t help but notice 
how many people are glued to their cell phones. People 
are constantly texting through iMessage, WhatsApp or 
chatting on Facebook and Instagram. It’s only natural 
that people want to communicate in the quickest and 
easiest way possible. People stop using long beautiful 
transitional words because it just takes too long to type 
them out. Simply put humans are just plain lazy.

That’s where texting and abbreviations come to the res-
cue. It started out with catchy shortcuts like LOL, JK 
and TTYL. Generation Z has given the millennials a 
run for their money. SMH (shaking my head) Creat-
ing abbreviations is fun but leaves a lot to the feeling 
of the message. Kids  are even inventing abbreviations 
for their secret love life away from parents prying eyes. 
PAW (parents are watching)and KPC (keep parents 
clueless)

Bikers have had their own abbreviations for years...
IDGAF and WTF are the most widely used!

Internet users coin Internet slang to save time on key-
strokes. It saves the writers time but most writers don’t 
realize that their readers spend more than twice the 
amount of time trying to understand what the writer 
is trying to say !

For most of us the Internet and texting has been inte-
grated into our daily lives. YNK (you never know) what 
this generation will come up with next !

Of course you can join a chat and write everything out 

and don’t use abbreviations...but eventually you’ll 
start using the abbreviations just to keep up with 
everyone else ...

WDYT ?

Jody

Top 10 abbreviations...according to the internet!
LOl.           YOLO
ROFL.        LMAO
STFU.        NVM
LMK.          SMH
ILY.             DIY

A few you might not be familiar with...
AAK...alive and kicking
IDC...I don’t care
ABN...asshole by nature
AYSOS. ..Are you stupid or something 
SOML...story of my life
BD...big deal
BFF...best friends forever 
FOAD...f#*k off and die
WD...well done
GAL...get a life
IDGI...I don’t get it
STFW...search the frisking web
WURSC. ..wow you are so cool
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“Rolling o“Rolling ovver The Competitioner The Competition 

Oriental Rugs ~ ~ Hand Cleaned Leather ~~ All Upholstery
All Carpet ~~ Cars/Van/Boats ~ ~ Marble Care ~~ Tile & Grout

24 HourEmergency Flood Service24 HourEmergency Flood Service

Serving Broward & Palm Beach Counties

954.729.7586
Fax 954.575.6224

www.steamrollers,biz

Paul Gagliardo
Tamarac, FL 33321
Licensed & Insured

6201 NW 26 Terrace
Ft Ldle, FL 33309

6201 NW 26 Terrace
Ft. Ldle, FL  33309
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OLDHIPPY’S CORNER
SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 

(Throwback May 2009)

May is Motorcycle Awareness month and this is the 
time to help educate the general public on the need 
to be more aware that there are a lot of us out there 
sharing the road with them. Governor Christ has al-
ready endorsed it and there is referendum in the US 
house to declare it also. The town of Myrtle Beach 
has stated flat-out that they do not want to have the 
bikers there, by passing all the ordinances aimed at 
the events. The Mayor has stated in written state-
ments to the press that they do not need us or what 
us there. He has armed his men with decimal meters 
and countless books of ticket to send a message that 
we are not welcomed there. Currently there a at least 
five actions being taken by the local business leaders 
and to try to prevent this event from going away. 

It’s not going away; it is just going away from them. 
The event for the most part was outside their jurisdic-
tion anyway. It is just going to be renamed and bikers 
will stay at a friendlier place.

I know we all have been watching and waiting to see 
if the License plate issue gets resolved, that happened 
when HB 137 was passed. Well, a change to 316.2058 
that reflects the license plate was introduced in HB 
1479. It proposes it to read: “Prohibiting devices and 
methods that conceal or obscure the license tag”. 

Well… whoop-de doo! This leaves a lot of room for 
interpretation doesn’t it? And we know how some au-
thorities take advantage of interpretations don’t we? 

Webster definition of “obscure is “1 a: covered over, 
shaded, b: shrouded in or hidden by darkness c: not 
clearly seen or easily distinguished: 2: not readily un-
derstood or clearly expressed; Looks like a tag light 
out can still get you the big “winning ticket”. My 
opinion this is crap, we already have a law against 
vertical tags, just scrap the whole thing or amend it 
for flip tags. 

HB1161 “Traffic Offense” Bill is moving along very 

well and has passed all the committees going for 
the Main Floor vote soon. This bill is like a lot 
of bills that ABATE in other states have lobbied 
for. Dealing with accidents that involve injury or 
death where the accident was caused by a Right 
of Way infringement. 

On a sad note, we lost on the great members of 
the Motorcycle movement. Here is the Press re-
lease from MRF dated April 21: 
Apr 21 Motorcycle Riders Foundation Vice Pres-
ident Michael “Boz” Kerr Passes Away
Early this morning we received the most sad 
and unfortunate news that Michael “Boz” Kerr 
passed away peacefully in his sleep overnight. 
He had just returned from a very successful Mo-
torcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) Beast of the 
East Motorcycle Rights Conference. Kerr was 
often found lobbying for motorcyclists’ rights 
in Washington DC. At the time of his passing 
“Boz” was the current Vice President of the 
MRF and Chairman of the Legislative Commit-
tee. Prior to his being elected Vice President he 
served as an MRF Board Member in the capacity 
of MRF PAC Chairman. “Boz” was instrumen-
tal in setting up the stand alone MRF Awareness 
and Education Organization (MRFA&E) and 
was the driving force behind the upcoming Na-
tional Motorcycle Awareness day in Washing-
ton D.C., known as “Bikers Inside the Beltway”. 
“Boz” was also a past President of the Chicago 
Chapter of ABATE of Illinois and recently re-
tired as Chairman of ABATE of Illinois FED-
PAC. In the past year he was awarded the MRF 
Presidents Cup of Distinction and ABATE of Il-
linois’ highest honor, the Rich Neb Award. “Boz” 
was the finest political operative I have ever had 
the privilege to work with and his concern and 
passion for motorcycle rights and his genuine-
ness will be greatly missed by the MRF and the 
entire motorcycling rights community. We have 
certainly lost one of the great ones in our move-
ment. Words cannot express the amount of sad-
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ness and the profound impact that losing an-
other one of our own will have. Our heartfelt 
sympathy goes out to his wife and family, his 
ABATE family, and his MRF family”, said MRF 
President Kirk “Hardtail” Willard. 

“Boz” was well known for his speeches, such 
as the “Greatest Generation”, “Mr. Jones”, and 
most recently “Making Thunderbirds; long, 
low, lean, and fast”. Godspeed brother, you will 
be missed. 

Don’t forget to mark your calendars for the SE 
ABATE’s Memorial event at Café 27. This year 
promises to be bigger and better. We have big 
plans and will need all the help we can get to 
make it a fun time for all. So, help us out a vol-
unteer, even if you can only put in a little time, 
a lot of little times adds up. 

Don’t forget SE Chapter elections are going on 
and we need your input on what leaders you 
would like to see on the board.

Keep the shiny side up and the greasy side down
Ride Safe and Free!!
Old Hippy
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We're all riding home, the sky is so blue;
And in our hearts we ride with you.
So, now you're on the next big ride;
We'll see you again on the great other side.
We know you Bro; you’re shifting gears; 
You drove it hard and had NO fears.
120 on a trike, giant smile on your face;
You lived your life like it was a race.
You taught us to live, and then how to die; 
You left us too quick and now we must cry. 
Our hearts are saddened by your loss; 
God bless your family and be healed by the cross.
We thank you, Big Ang, for the time that we had;
From your Abate family, you’re one special comrade.
You left this world with a smile on your face; 
Your riding boots on, full of love and with grace.
With that,
ABATE SE chapter says ride in peace;
We’ll catch you in the next realm where all sorrows cease.
We know you are with God the Father and His son;
the Holy Ghost, now your race is won.

Peace Bro

Johnny Rose 

Rates shown are for the entire period, 7% sales tax included

Rates shown are for the entire period, 7% sales tax included
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SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 

Johnny’s Rant
Well, I really don't have too much to rant about. After 
all, we live in one of the few places in America where 
you can ride year-round, a Bikers’ Paradise for sure.  
And that's where ABATE comes in, we fight for mo-
torcycle rights and safety, plain and simple. We want 
everyone to be able to ride free and ride safe. We don't 
want all kinds of regulations and restrictions put on 
us by the government.  Oh crap, here comes the rant 
part….

There are some states that load you down with regula-
tions. Can you believe this crap in NY? A DOT ap-
proved helmet is not good enough, you have to have 
a state approved helmet and state-approved eye pro-
tection and a state approved windshield and state 
approved this and state approved that, anything else 
they can get you for. WTF?

So that's where the Ride Free comes in, the Depart-
ment of Transportation is good enough for Florida.  
We have Less regulations to weigh us down.  That 
means less headaches for us and more freedom to ride 
without being told how we have to ride and what we 
have to wear. And that's why, if you ride a motorcycle, 
you need to join ABATE and protect that freedom, 
your rights. 

So now I'm going to start on the safety part of it.  With 
rainy season bearing down on us, keep an eye out for 
puddles and wet grass and leaves, and don't forget the 
thermoplastic road marking paint which is slippery 
when wet.  Hey that would make a good album…. sor-
ry…..so don't stop on that paint. I made that mistake 
before, and my bike slid right out from underneath 
me and there was nothing I could do to stop it.  

Alright so now I'm getting warmed up. There are some 
laws that need to be enforced to make it safer for us. 
When are they going to start enforcing no texting and 
driving or hands-free?  This doesn't only affect motor-
cyclists, it affects everyone, even those in a cage. But 
worse for joggers, skateboarders, scooters, bicyclists, 

wheelchairs, and even people sitting on a bus bench, 
since their only “cage” is flesh and bones.  ABATE is 
trying to get a law passed called the Vulnerable Road 
Users Act. This will give stiffer penalties to anyone 
who hits us or kills us, even if they are not on drugs 
or alcohol.  Right now, they only  get a $65 dollar fine 
and your loved ones gets to bury you or visit you in the 
hospital, not cool.  Don't get me wrong, I don't want 
to see Grandma go to jail because she pulled out in 
front of a motorcyclist and didn't look twice, but I do 
think they should get some repercussions like house 
arrest, loss of their driver's license, and take a course 
on safety and awareness to get their license back.  Just 
saying…..

Peace,
Johnny Rose 
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THE AIM/NCOM MOTORCYCLE 
E-NEWS SERVICE is brought to 
you by Aid to Injured Motorcyclists 
(A.I.M.) and the National Coalition 
of Motorcyclists (NCOM), and is 
sponsored by the Law Offices of 
Richard M. Lester. If you’ve been involved in any kind of 
accident, call us at 1-(800) ON-A-BIKE or visit www.ON-
A-BIKE.com.
 
NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)
 
NCOM CONVENTION IN DES MOINES WELCOMES 
RIDERS NATIONWIDE 
The 36th annual NCOM Convention is right around the cor-
ner, so plan now to be a part of one of the largest gather-
ings of motorcycle rights activists in the world.  This year’s 
NCOM Convention, to be held JULY 23-25, 2021 at the Holi-
day Inn Des Moines - Airport, located at 6111 Fleur Drive 
in Des Moines, Iowa (515-287-2400), will draw hundreds of 
concerned motorcyclists to America's Heartland to address 
topics of concern to all riders.
 
All motorcyclists are welcomed and encouraged to partici-
pate in the many meetings, seminars and group discussions 
that focus on legislative efforts and litigation techniques to 
protect our riders’ rights and preserve Freedom of the Road.
 
Agenda items will cover legal and legislative issues, with 
Special Meetings for Veterans Affairs, Women in Motorcy-
cling, Clean & Sober Roundtable and World of Sport Bikes, 
as well as the Christian Unity Conference and Confedera-
tion of Clubs Patch Holders Meeting.
 
For more information, or to pre-register, call the National 
Coalition of Motorcyclists at (800) 525-5355 or visit www.
ON-A-BIKE.com.
 
FEDERAL HIGHWAY BILL PRIORITIES
In recent years, our nationwide biker community has worked 
diligently with Congress to include several key motorcycle-
friendly provisions in the federal highway bill that died last 
session; H.R.2 “Moving Forward Act,” including further pro-
hibitions against motorcycle-only checkpoints, expanding 

anti-biker profiling restrictions based on mode of transporta-
tion or style of dress, and furthering riders’ future advisory 
role with Congress to ensure our voices are heard when de-
termining traffic and transportation laws, as well as advanc-
ing safety funding and autonomous vehicles protections.
 
Because H.R. 2 failed to pass, our lobbying efforts will need 
to be redoubled in the U.S. House and Senate once a new 
transportation measure is introduced in the 117th United 
States Congress, which now has an extended deadline of 
September 2021.
 
The Biden Administration may utilize a new highway reautho-
rization bill to pass a massive infrastructure spending plan, 
hoping to authorize some $2.25 trillion on such items as 
road construction, mass transit, passenger and freight rail, 
airports and electric vehicles, with more than a trillion-and-a-
half going toward expanding broadband, improving the elec-
tric grid, and a growing wish list of additional items.
 
As Congress begins deliberations on the package of trans-
portation and infrastructure spending, it will once again fall 
on motorcyclists to ensure that riders’ priorities are included 
in the “Wish List” as this 2021 version of the highway bill 
develops.
 
You can contact your federal legislators by calling the Con-
gressional Switchboard at (202) 224-3121, or contact their 
local office and set up a meeting to discuss these issues of 
importance to all motorcyclists!
 
MOTORCYCLIST ADVISORY COUNCIL BILL IN 
CONGRESS
A bipartisan group of U.S. Representatives has introduced a 
bill to reauthorize the Motorcyclist Advisory Council, a com-
mittee comprised largely of motorcycle riders established to 
advise Congress and the Department of Transportation on 
matters involving motorcycle safety, and make recommen-
dations regarding infrastructure issues such as road design, 
traffic issues, and intelligent transportation systems.
 
H.R. 2141, introduced March 23, 2021 by Rep. Mike Gallagh-
er (R-WI), would reauthorize the MAC for six years; require 
biennial reports; clarify that specific seats on the 12-member 
board would be occupied by motorcycle riders and advo-
cates.
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If Congress doesn’t take action prior to the September 30, 
2021 deadline, the MAC is set to expire and will be disband-
ed, so contact your Congressional representatives today and 
ask them to cosponsor and support H.R. 2141.
 
RPM ACT NEEDED TO SAVE MOTORSPORTS
If you have made modifications to your car or motorcycle, 
or have an interest in motorsports and racing, you could 
be impacted by the Recognizing the Protection of Motors-
ports (RPM) Act, which was first drafted up after the EPA's 
Clean Air Act (CAA) in 2015 sought to make the conversion 
of production vehicles for “dedicated racing” illegal.  Despite 
bipartisan support in Congress, the RPM Act has failed to 
pass, but because of the EPA's renewed push to restrict any 
vehicle modifications for motorsports purposes, the RPM Act 
is more important now than ever before.
 
Concerned about emissions, street vehicles -- cars, trucks, 
and motorcycles – can no longer be converted into racecars, 
according to the EPA, which recently announced that en-
forcement against high performance parts -- including su-
perchargers, tuners, and exhaust systems -- is a top priority.
 
According to the automotive trade association SEMA (Spe-
cialty Equipment Market Association), the sale, manufacture 
and installation of performance parts for racing would also 
be a violation of the EPA’s ruling.
 
The RPM Act would protect the racing culture in America 
by reversing the EPA's interpretation that the CAA prohibits 
the conversion of a motor vehicle into a racecar, and also 
safeguards the motorsports-parts industry's ability to sell 
products that enable racers to compete.  The measure would 
clarify that it is legal to make emissions-related changes to a 
street vehicle for the purpose of transforming it into a racecar 
used exclusively in competition, and confirm that it is legal to 
produce, market and install performance equipment.
 
BRITISH GOVERNMENT INTENDS TO SCRAP 
EU ‘VNUK’ LAW
The Department for Transport (DfT) has announced plans 
to scrap the controversial ‘Vnuk’ motor insurance law, which 
was introduced across the European Union following a ruling 
by the European Court of Justice (ECJ) in 2014.  The case 
involved a Slovenian farm worker (Mr. Vnuk) who was injured 

when he fell from a ladder that was struck by a farm tractor.  
As the tractor was used entirely off-road, it was not required 
to have insurance.  The case was referred to the ECJ, which 
extended the requirements for vehicular insurance to cover a 
vehicle's “normal function,” and not just use on a public road.
 
The far-reaching implications of the legal ruling were huge, 
according to MotorcycleNews.com; “For a start it meant that 
all vehicles, even those not registered for road use such as 
track bikes or motocross bikes (or even forklift trucks and 
golf buggies), would have to be insured at all times.  It also 
meant that any collision involving two vehicles, even if the 
collision didn’t take place on a public road, would have to 
have been treated as a regular road traffic accident for in-
surance purposes.  So a bump in BSB between two riders 
would have gone through insurance.  Calculations by the DfT 
suggested the insurance industry would have been on the 
hook for roughly £458 million ($641 million USD) per year, 
which would likely have been passed straight onto the gen-
eral public with estimates of £50 ($70) per person per year.”
 
Although the ruling was already passed into law when Eng-
land was a member of the EU, since Brexit, now that the U.K. 
has exited the EU, the government can remove the costly 
and cumbersome legality from British law.
 
UK POLICE CALL FOR MONITORING ALL
 MOTORCYCLES
It appears that the reckless riding problem in the U.K. has 
reached a fever pitch, as Northumbria Police and Crime 
Commissioner (PCC) Kim McGuinness has proposed the 
use of mandatory trackers “fitted to all motorbikes so their 
whereabouts and speed can be monitored.”
 
The commissioner has proposed this rather drastic mandate 
in a bid to locate and check the speed of all motorcycles at all 
times, as law enforcement’s effort to fight the rising number 
of cases of speeding, and what the commissioner is calling 
"anti-social behavior."
 
As has been the case for decades now, trackers are often 
used as forms of punishment for convicted lawbreakers, and 
implementing this proposal would effectively tag all motorcy-
clists as criminals.  Jim Freeman of the British Motorcycling 
Federation was quick to chime in that, "The mandatory use 
of a tracker is usually a sentence imposed by the courts after 
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due process has been followed, but this would be tanta-
mount to a collective punishment that sweeps hundreds of 
thousands of innocents up along with the tiny minority of the 
guilty without an investigation, trial or verdict."
 
SPAIN MAKES MOTORCYCLE GLOVE USE 
MANDATORY
Spain has now made the use of motorcycle gloves while rid-
ing mandatory, in a ‘safety’-trend that appears to be trend-
ing in Europe.
 
Some countries already have rulings around gloves, with 
approved motorcycle mitts being the norm in France since 
2017.  There, motorcyclists and their passengers must wear 
gloves and according to RideApart.com, now Spain’s DGT 
(Dirección General de Tráfico) is enforcing a similar law.
 
A DGT working group initially met to discuss the manda-
tory use of airbag vests for motorcyclists, but the airbag 
requirement was dropped, and the group moved towards 
mandatory glove use.  Ultimately, Working Group 52 on Mo-
torcycles and Road Safety devised a new law requiring their 
use, effective early 2021, which “must have thick leather, 
imitation leather, Kevlar, or a similar material highly resis-
tant to abrasion and heat to be compliant.”
 
SURVEY SHOWS FEW DRIVERS TRUST ‘SMART
 MOTORWAYS’
A smart motorway, also known as an Intelligent Transport 
System, is a section of roadway that employs active traffic 
management (ATM) methods to increase capacity and re-
duce congestion using traffic cameras and variable speed 
limits to control the flow of traffic, occasionally utilizing 
hard-shoulder running and ramp metering at busy times.
 
IAM RoadSmart conducted an online poll about smart mo-
torways in England, their safety, and whether or not road 
users really find them any better than traditional motorway 
systems.  Not surprisingly, out of 4,500 people who an-
swered the web poll, 81% felt less safe travelling on a smart 
motorway compared to a standard motorway; 84% have 
little faith in the safety systems spotting them if they break 
down in a running lane; 40% of drivers found no noticeable 
improvement in their journey time while only 4% found a 
very noticeable improvement; and 85% want construction 
halted until the safety is fully proven.

 
“Our members include many high mileage, experienced and 
confident motorway users,” said Neil Greig, a researcher 
at IAM RoadSmart, “but the results of this survey are clear 
to see, with the vast majority having very little, or no confi-
dence, in the safety of smart motorways.”
 
NEW BIOMETRIC MOTORCYCLE PARKING SYSTEM 
PREVENTS BIKE THEFT
A tech company has developed a motorcycle 'parking so-
lution' that scans your face and license plate before open-
ing the gate and letting you roll in, as biometrics company 
’Unioncommunity’ has decided to integrate a biometric iden-
tification process into motorcycle parking machines, for now, 
dubbed Ubio-X MPass.
 
Biometrics is the use of biological data to authenticate iden-
tity, just like using your fingerprint or face to unlock your 
phone.  The parking management system is being developed 
primarily for the South Asian market (for now).  It’s noted as 
a means of preventing motorcycle theft by associating the 
vehicle with its driver.
 
SKUNKLOCK FIGHTS BACK AGAINST THIEVES
With motorcycle thefts increasing yearly along with ridership 
going up, motorcycle security technology is constantly devel-
oping ways to stay ahead of ever-more ardent bike thieves.  
From ear-splitting alarms to high-tech tracking systems, 
security devices have become more creative -- and now, it 
seems, even more devious!
 
Now, the SkunkLock motorcycle lock, a fairly conventional-
looking D-lock device, actually fights back against crooks 
by releasing odious pressurized gas when cut, spraying the 
thief with “vomit-inducing chemicals” that hopefully stop the 
would-be thief in their tracks in the process.
 
“When a thief tries to grind or break a SkunkLock (Skunk-
Lock.com), a very potent, though non-toxic and legally com-
pliant formula escapes from the lock exposing itself to the 
thief.  Once the compound is airborne, sight may be compro-
mised, breathing becomes difficult, and a lot of time vomiting 
is induced.”  Crime Fighters = 1; Evil Doers = 0
 
QUOTABLE QUOTE:  “He that cannot reason is a fool.  He 
that will not is a bigot.  He that dare not is a slave.”
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~ Andrew Carnegie (1835-1919) Scottish-American industrialist 
and philanthropist
 
 
ABOUT AIM / NCOM: The National Coalition of Motorcyclists 
(NCOM) is a nationwide motorcyclists rights organization serv-
ing over 2,000 NCOM Member Groups throughout the United 
States, with all services fully-funded through Aid to Injured Mo-
torcyclist (AIM) Attorneys available in each state who donate a 
portion of their legal fees from motorcycle accidents back into 
the NCOM Network of Biker Services (www.ON-A-BIKE.com / 
800-ON-A-BIKE).

The 36th annual NCOM Convention in Des Moines, 
Iowa is coming up soon, so the National Coalition 
of Motorcyclists (NCOM) requests your kind assis-
tance in promoting this important event by helping 
distribute the attached flyer in your publication and/or 
website/Facebook or e-Blast.

THANK YOU in advance, and we hope to see you 
there!
Bill Bish, 
NCOM  Board of Directors / Public Relations Liaison

NCOM CONVENTION IN DES MOINES WEL-
COMES RIDERS NATIONWIDE 
The 36th annual NCOM Convention is right around 
the corner, so plan now to be a part of one of the 
largest gathering of motorcycle rights activists in the 
world.  This year’s NCOM Convention, to be held 
JULY 23-25, 2021 at the Holiday Inn Des Moines - 
Airport, located at 6111 Fleur Drive in Des Moines, 
will draw hundreds of concerned motorcyclists to 
America’s Heartland to address topics of concern to 
all riders.
 
Agenda items will cover legal and legislative is-

sues, with Special Meetings for Veterans Affairs, 
Women in Motorcycling, Clean & Sober Round-
table and World of Sport Bikes, as well as the 
Christian Unity Conference and Confederation 
of Clubs Patch Holders Meeting.
 
All motorcyclists are welcomed and encouraged 
to participate in the many meetings, seminars 
and group discussions that focus on legislative 
efforts and litigation techniques to protect our 
riders’ rights and preserve Freedom of the Road.
 
In the meantime, the National Coalition of Mo-
torcyclists is requesting that MROs, motorcycle 
clubs, and riding associations submit the names 
of those members and supporters who have 
passed away over the past year, since last Octo-
ber’s NCOM Convention in Indianapolis, so that 
we may honor their memories with the traditional 
“Ringing of the Bell” tribute to fallen riders during 
the opening ceremonies.  Dedications should be 
e-mailed in advance to Bill Bish at NCOMBish@
aol.com, or can be hand-delivered at the Con-
vention to “Doc” Reichenbach, NCOM Chairman 
of the Board.
 Be sure to reserve your hotel room now by call-
ing (515) 287-2400, and mention NCOM for our 
Special Room Rate.
 
Registration fees for the NCOM Convention are 
$85 including the Silver Spoke Awards Banquet 
on Saturday night, or $50 for the Convention 
only.  For more information, or to pre-register, 
call the National Coalition of Motorcyclists at 
(800) 525-5355 or visit www.ON-A-BIKE.com. 
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C L A S S I F I E D S

Classified for Members are run at no charge. Non-Member classified are only $5. Please be respectful, space is limited to 6 months to make room 
for new items. If you do not contact the editor once your 6 month period is up, you will be removed without notification. Call any Board Member to 
place a classified ad - See page 3, or advise when your item is sold. Thank You.

1979 Shovelhead, 

74 in. motor and bike just rebuilt.  1,000 miles on engine.  Crane 

cam and ignition, primo Wet clutch, new S&S cases, rods, and 

pistons.  New tires and rims, front and disk brakes. Paperwork 

on all parts.  Asking $9,000....Best offer gets bike.  

Call Yankee (954) 319-6286
2020-10-01

a whole lot of MCs and other riding groups that 
are military.  We have many good friends in these 
groups.  
Continued from page 34

There is the US Military Vets MC CH 1, US Military 
Vets MC S. Broward, US Military Vets MC Home-
stead, the Leathernecks MC, etc.  And then so many 
American Legion Rider groups, Post 142, Post 180, 
Post 321, Post 222, etc.  What brings so many people 
in the military into the motorcycle community?  
When you look at the beginning of motorcycle 
clubs, the military, from all 4 branches, is at the very 
foundation, from the very beginning.  It all started 
with military veterans returning from World War 
I.  There was a surplus of military motorcycles and 
the soldiers were looking for the brotherhood that 
was missing in civilian life.  Riding a motorcycle be-
came a widespread hobby for those returning from 
the war.  It gave them a rush of adrenaline, one that 
they had experienced in combat, but now missed 
back home.  Some of them formed clubs, as a way 
to band together, since a lot of the people they came 
into contact with, on a daily basis, didn’t understand 
what it meant to be in the War, didn’t understand 
the physical, mental, and emotional ramifications of 
war, so they bonded with each other, helped each 
other.  

In the last few years, researchers and psychologists 

have found that motorcycle riding is good therapy, 
allows people to destress.  This is especially impor-
tant for veterans of the US military who are dealing 
with some of the tragic events that they witnessed 
overseas, suffering from Post-Traumatic Stress Dis-
order, PTSD.  Motorcycle riding is fun, but it can 
also increase the quality of life for riders. Some 
veterans even say it is the antidote to stress.  For 
military veterans, motorcycle ride provides an anti-
dote to stress. (Barrett) Brian Steuber, a former U.S. 
Army staff sergeant says “My medical prescription 
is 800-plus pounds of American-made metal and 
chrome. No drug can compare; no feeling is better. 
That’s why I ride.” This is a common theme among 
vets who ride, and many would like to see more vets 
on motorcycles. So, at the beginning, and now, be-
ing part of veteran motorcycle clubs helps the bond 
of brotherhood. A bond that is needed in more ways 
than one. 

Little Bit wanted to share some thoughts about this 
special day to honor and respect to all our men and 
women who died for our country while serving. She 
remembered visiting her brother’s grave when she 
was in my teens, and noticed beside his grave, was a 
grave for a young man who served in Viet Nam. She 
remembers being so upset.  She said a prayer for both 
this young man and her brother. A salute to all our 
military!  Thunder wanted to share that back home 
in Rochester, every year her and her family would 
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volunteer to put flags on the military graves there and 
would reflect on it, looking at the dates on their grave-
stones, and sometimes would see a person nearby, and 
knew that they were just there to look up their ancestors 
from days gone by.  This was at Mount Hope Cemetery 
and they had a beautiful flag, just before where all the 
military were laid to rest.  She did this year every year, 
for about 15 years, and it was a humbling experience.  
God bless America and she thanks God every day for 
those who fought and served for our freedom.  Sandy 
wanted to share a favorite quote of hers, "Our debt to 
the heroic men and valiant women in the service of 
our country can never be repaid. They have earned our 
undying gratitude. America will never forget their sac-
rifices." Harry S. Truman.  Sheila’s Dad was a retired 
Lt. Colonel with the Army.  He was born in 1913, so 
already retired by the time Sheila was born.  He served 
in World War II and Korea. Her ancestors served in 
military going back to the Revolutionary War.  Her life 
growing up, with 3 sisters and a brother, was founded 
in love of Country, God, and family.  She was proud of 
her father, and boy, was he strict, but that upbringing 
stayed with her, even to this day.  She wants to give a 
special thank you to Mike “Rogue” Hager, our web-
master, who served in Viet Nam.  He is a great man.  
Thank you for serving!
And from all of us, there really aren’t any words big 
enough to say how very grateful and blessed we are, 
by everyone who served in the United States Armed 
Forces.  You have risked, and still risk everything for 
us.  You sacrifice for us.  You are what makes America 
great!!! God bless and watch over you all!!!!

“Risk is good. Not managing your risk is a dangerous 
leap.” Evel Knievel
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4 Health Medical Marijuana
All American Cycle

Alligator Alley Harley Davidson
American Legion Post 36
American Legion Post 142
American Legion Post 180
American Legion Post 222
American Legion Post 321

Antonio’s Pizza-Rant (Dania)
Biker’s Inc.

Boar’s Nest Saloon
Broward Motor Sports

Cagney’s House of Rock
Competition Cycle Center

Premier Billiards and Sports Club
Rick Case Honda 
Scurvy Few MC

Sharkey’s Boulevard Lounge
Skyline Chili

Sparez Bowling
Sports Barn
States MC

Steel Knuckles Custom Cycles
Top Gear Motorcycle

US Military Vets MC Deuces Wild
VFW Post 1966
Viking Customs

Wings of Gold MC (Davie)
Winston Law

	 Dynasty Cycle
Flossie’s Bar & Grill

Gabriel Carrera Law Office
Heaven Cycle
JD’s Lounge
JP Mulligans
JS Lounge

Jester’s Sports Bar
Josie’s Too Bar

Ken’s Cycle Center
Kingdom of Brothers MC

Mickey’s Tiki Bar
On the Road Again

Peterson’s Harley Davidson

TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or 
the Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/
or opinions.  ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the 
opinions, views, or comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit 
any article submitted for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business 
cards, required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the 
chapter meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they 
will be dropped without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD 
CHANGES. Non-camera ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed 
separately. See following page (page 46) for ad rates and sizes.
The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, 
PO BOX 292693, Ft.. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 850 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Pick up your Newsletters here!

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE products- such as shirts, pins, patches, hats or sunglasses - 
Contact Products Trustee  Laurel Conner at 305-975-8497.

  She will be glad to help you get what you need
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE ‘ By the 3rd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc. 

ATTENTION ALL ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER MEMBERS REMEMBER: 
The ABATE Southeast Chapter Newsletter can always be found online at the Southeast Chapter website: 
www.abatese.org.  You may also pick up a copy of the Newsletter at any of our many distribution 
sites located throughout Broward and Dade counties or at our monthly Chapter meetings held on the 
3rd (third) Sunday of every month tentatively at 10AM at various locations.  Please check our web-
site or pack page of the Newsletter for meeting locations and if you have ny questions, please con-
tact the SE Chapter President (contact info on page 3 of the Newsletter.)  Please leave a message. 
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GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state 
and throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable 
political force in legislative matters 
concerning all motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. on the state 
and national level.
To promote voter registration and 
motivate members to write their 
legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about 
motorcycle awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft... Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

A.L. Post 142
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What’s Happening Locally?
Call The Hotline!
(954) 480-3100

Or Visit
ABATE Southeast Chapter’s  Website  

http://abatese.org

May 16, 2021 **
June 20, 2021**

American Legion Post 142,**
171 SW 2nd St.,

Pompano Beach, FL 33060
(954) 942-2448

Come & join the ranks 
Of those who care to be involved!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS

SW 2nd  St
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W Atlantic Blvd.

American Legion Way
RR

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 

** Due to Covid19 , ALL events are subject to change and or cancellation

ABATE of Florida, Inc
 Southeast Chapter


